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	The department dealing with this matter is
	Bexley Integrated Transport Unit
sentravelassistance@bexley.gov.uk 


Appeals:

If an application for travel assistance is not approved by the Council, or the parent/carer disagrees with the type of assistance being offered, parent/carers have a right of appeal.  If you wish to appeal, please do so by emailing  Transport.appeals@bexley.gov.uk and requesting a form or by downloading the appeals form on the local offer website: http://www.bexleylocaloffer.uk/content/28050 

 Appeals can be administered in two stages:

Stage One: Appeals In the first instance: the appeal should be made in writing within 20 working days of the decision letter date. Please submit your appeal with any further evidence available to Transport Appeals, Statutory Assessment Department, London Borough of Bexley, Civic Offices, 2 Watling Street, Bexleyheath, Kent DA6 7AT or email to Transport.appeals@bexley.gov.uk .  
Parents should receive a decision letter within 20 working days of their appeal form being received.

Stage Two:  If the parent/carer remains dissatisfied with the outcome, they should notify the Council in writing to the above address within 20 working days of the Stage 1 dated decision letter. The appeal will then be considered independently of the SEN service and 
will involve consideration of all evidence gathered and the reasons for the decision being made. This will be undertaken by an “Independent Panel” constituted by a mix of panel members independent of the process to date and suitably experienced. Parents should receive a decision letter within 40 working days of their appeal being received.

This decision is the final stage of the Council’s appeal procedure in relation to travel assistance. If parents/carers remain dissatisfied with how this process was conducted they can submit a complaint to the Local Government Ombudsman. Details can be provided by the Council if necessary.

During the appeals process no travel assistance will be provided or, in the case of existing arrangements, no change will be implemented.

If after the appeal, travel assistance is agreed, it will commence as soon as possible. No backdated payments will be made nor, will the Council accept any claims by parents/carers for costs incurred (e.g. for making alternative transport arrangements) during the process of appeal.

For more information on travel assistance please see http://www.bexleylocaloffer.uk/category/276 .
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